

# St Anne's Church Academy @Hewish & @West Wick



# Newsletter Term 6 Friday 1st July 2022

Dear parents and carers,

We have 13 school days left of this academic year! When you say it in days like that it doesn't sound very much does it? The end of term is the busiest time in school as there is so much happening and we are also preparing for next academic year. Hopefully, we will all have a moment to reflect on how much we have all achieved this year and how far we have all come.

Let's make the last 13 days, the absolute best they can be. For our year six children, it is especially busy and poignant as it will be their last few days in a primary school. To celebrate the end of year in style, we have the Race for Life event later today and the summer fair next week plus Year 6 productions and leavers' services to look forward to. Have a lovely weekend.



emma.hardysmith@saca.theplt.org.uk Follow me on Twitter @StAnnes EHS

# PTFA SUMMER FAIR



We are very excited that our fair will take place on **Saturday 9th July from 11am to 2pm** at West Wick. The PTFA members are very busy organising this well-loved event, particularly in respect of gathering wonderful raffle prizes. If you or someone you know owns a business and would be willing to donate a raffle prize, please get in touch with them at <a href="mailto:stannesptfa@gmail.com">stannesptfa@gmail.com</a> or bring the prize into the school office marked for PTFA.

Thank you to those parents and carers who have already offered their help. In order for these events to happen, we rely on volunteers. Please offer your support to keep these whole school community events running. You can offer to support by emailing <a href="mailto:stannesptfa@gmail.com">stannesptfa@gmail.com</a> or by popping in to the school office to express your willingness to help. Thank you for your support.

There will be a non-uniform day on Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> July in exchange for a tombola prize – please see the PTFA newsletter attached with this email. Children can wear their own clothes in exchange for a tombola and raffle prize.

#### **REPORTS**

Your child's annual report will be sent out electronically to parents and carers next Friday 8<sup>th</sup> July. Reports will be scheduled to send at 3pm. Please check your emails including your spam folders. If you have not received your child's report, please let your child's teacher know on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> July and we will arrange for it to be sent out again.

# **STAFF CHANGES**

Sadly, we have a number of teachers leaving our school at the end of the year. Some are moving on to gain more experience in other schools and some are heading on to completely new adventures outside of education. Miss Brownlee and Miss Houlihan are starting new teaching roles in September at other schools. Mr Moor has a new exciting training role outside of teaching and we are very proud to announce that Miss

Wareham will be starting a PhD at Bristol university. We will all miss them enormously and we want to thank all of them for their dedication, compassion and incredible hard work during their time with us. We know they will all be very successful and we wish them all lots of good luck in their new roles. Our much loved Learning support assistant, Mrs Mugford Brown, will also be leaving at the end of the year to start a new role at Little Learners @ CastleBatch.

This means that we will be welcoming a number of new teachers to the St Anne's team. We are delighted that Mr Kieran Webster, Mrs Fern Hunt, Mrs Emma Kelly, Miss Danni Appleford, Mrs Debbie White, Mrs Helen Telford and Miss Gabrielle Williams will be joining the team from September.

These teachers will be popping into school over the next couple of weeks and all children will meet their new teachers on Friday 15<sup>th</sup> July for a morning in their new classes.

From September, Mrs Poole and Mrs Brawn are reducing their hours to create new jobs shares and we will be welcoming back Miss Haspell who returns from maternity leave.

The class teachers will be as follows.

Year group	Hewish	West Wick
Reception	Mrs Poole/ Mrs Telford	Mrs Martin / Mrs Binns
Year 1	Miss Gabrielle Williams	Mrs Fowler
Year 2	Mrs Cockram / Mrs White	Mrs Treasure
Year 3	Mrs Fern Hunt	Miss Bradley
Year 4	Miss Danni Appleford	Mr Kieran Webster/ Miss Haspell
Year 5	Mrs Brawn/ Mrs Phillips	Mrs Kelly/ Mrs Brawn
Year 6	Mrs Coulton/ Mrs Webb	Mrs Hewitt/ Mrs Manning

#### **RACE FOR LIFE - TODAY**

We are holding our very own Race for life event today at West Wick on **Friday** 1<sup>st</sup> July. There is still time to join us for this wonderful charity community event. Miss Bradley is working very hard to ensure this event is fun for all. Fingers crossed for good weather!



We have set up a just giving page to raise funds for this very important charity.

https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/st-annes-church-academy

## **COMMUNICATING WITH SCHOOL STAFF**

Can we ask that any emails to school staff be sent via the school mailbox please rather than individual staff emails. The email address for all communication is <a href="mailto:Mailbox@saca.theplt.org.uk">Mailbox@saca.theplt.org.uk</a>

This mailbox is checked regularly during working hours and messages for individual staff will be forwarded as appropriate. School staff will respond to messages as soon as they can. Thank you for your co-operation with this.

### SPACES FOR SEPTEMBR RECEPTION PLACES

We have a few remaining places at our Hewish campus for September 2022 starters. If you know someone looking for a school place, please share.

Please spread the word about our wonderful Hewish site.



# SCHOOL STARTERS SEPTEMBER 2022





Have you seen our Hewish campus?

BRISTOL ROAD, HEWISH, BS24 6RT TEL; 01934 832159

EMAIL; MAILBOX@SACA.THEPLT.ORG.UK

#### NAMED UNIFORM

Please ensure **all** uniform is named including water bottles and lunchboxes. As the weather is now warmer, children take items of clothing off and they get left on the field and playground. If they are named, they can be easily returned. Unclaimed unnamed items will be added to our preloved collection if not collected.

## **SAFEGUARDING**

Safeguarding is the most important role that we all have and it is important that everyone knows where to go for support or to share any concerns. The Designated Safeguarding lead at our school is our principal, **Emma Hardy Smith.** Deputy Safeguarding Leads are Diane Martin (SENCo), Cat Hockey and Rachel Few (Learning mentors) **If you have any concerns, please share them with any of the safeguarding team.** Our safeguarding governor is Kate Sargent Kate.sargent@saca.theplt.org.uk

Our school website has lots of safeguarding information and many links to other helpful sites.

The North Somerset safeguarding partnership has lots of useful information for parents and carers available. Please click on the link below for additional support.

https://www.nsscp.co.uk/resources-parents-carers

#### **DIARY DATES**

Friday 1st July - Race for Life event after school

**Monday 4**th **July** – Class photos @ WW from 8.30am

Tuesday 5<sup>th</sup> July – Class photos @H from 8.30am

Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> July – non-uniform day in return for tombola prize

**Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> July** – Year 3 trip to Bristol museum / Year 2 summer sing at the Winter Gardens / Year 6 Life skills

Friday 8th July – Reports out for parents and carers

Saturday 9th July – PTFA School Summer Fete

Monday 11<sup>th</sup> July – Y2 Family Worship @WW 2.15pm & @H 2.30pm

Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> July – Y6@H production 6.30pm Hall at West Wick

Thursday 14th July - Y6@WW production 6.30pm Hall at West Wick

Wednesday 20th July - Last day for pupils

**Monday 5<sup>th</sup> September** – Start of term for children – term 1